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The Safe Patient Handling Act of 2006 was developed by the UNAP and sponsored by Representative Grace Diaz and Senator Susan Sosnowski.  The law becomes effective on January 1, 2007.

What is Safe Patient Handling?

· The use of equipment, technology and engineering to eliminate manual lifting, transferring and/or repositioning of patients whenever feasible and appropriate.

What the new law requires

· By January 1, 2007, all licensed health care facilities must: 

· Establish a safe patient handling committee 

· chaired by an RN or other appropriate licensed health care professional

· at least half the committee must be non-managerial direct caregivers

· existing committees may be reconfigured to meet this requirement

· By July 1, 2007, all licensed health care facilities must: 

· Develop a written safe patient handling program, with input from the safe patient handling committee, to prevent musculoskeletal disorders among workers and injuries to patients

· By July 1, 2008, all licensed health care facilities must: 

· Implement a safe patient handling policy for all shifts and units

“to achieve the maximum reasonable reduction of manual lifting, transferring, and repositioning of all or most of a patient’s weight, except in emergency…”

· Conduct a patient handling hazard assessment for all patient care areas

· Develop a process to identify the appropriate use of the safe patient handling policy based on the needs of particular patients

· Designate and train an RN or other appropriate licensed health care professional to serve as an expert resource, and train all clinical staff on safe patient handling policies, equipment and devices (training must be provided at least annually)

· Conduct an annual evaluation of the safe patient handling program, and submit an annual report to the safe patient handling committee (available to the public on request)

· Employees shall not be retaliated against for reporting unsafe patient handling practices.
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